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While Queensland is challenging the validity of the rVorkplace Relations Act 1996 (Work
Choices) in the High Court, the employment of people in the building and construction industry
by trading corporations is currently governed by both Work Choices and the Building and
Constructionlndustly Improvement Act 2005. Queensland's industrial relations jurisdiction in
this industry is limited to people employed by unincorporated employers. For those employees,
there are a number of protections under Queensland legislation including:

sections 275 and 276 of the f1tdustrialRelationsAct 1999 (the Act) gives the QIRC
powersto dealwith shamcontractingarrangements.Thisincludesdeclaringpersonstobe
employeesor employers,and the power to amendor void contracts;and

industrial inspectors in the Department oflndustrial Relations (DIR) monitor compliance
of awards and agreements in the building construction industry through wage complaints
-Chapter 10 of the Act. DIR also provides a workplace health and safety inspectorate
specific to the building and construction industry whose powers are received from the
Workplace Health and Safety Act 1995, Part 9.

The Office of State Revenue and Department of Primary Industries and Fisheries also have
existing regulatory compliance programs, which deal with payroll tax and environmental issues,
respectively.

I also note that trading corporations will be affected by the provisions in the WorkplaceRelations
Legislation Amendment (Independent Contractors) Bill 2006. This Bill is currently before the
federal parliament. The Bill makes it all offence to misrepresent to an existing or prospective
worker that their contract is or will be an independent contracting arrangement, when it is
actually an employment contract.

Should you have any queries regarding my advice to you Carolymle Berry, Policy Officer in the
Department of Industrial Relations on 3227 6306, will be pleased to assist you.
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